
Friday 19th January 2024 

DEAN FIELD NEWS 

Dear parents/carers, 
 
Behaviour  
 
A reminder of our behaviour tracker here at Dean Field. All children in years 1 to 6 
begin each term on green and the idea is they progress from green to the left onto 
bronze, silver, and then gold or superstar. Any child who is on green or above is able 
to take part in the school’s end of term behaviour treat but having bronze, silver, gold 
and superstar means that children who make the right choices each day are            
recognised too. Children who finish the term on gold or superstar receive an extra  
special reward on top of the end of term behaviour treat.  
 
Children who don’t make the correct choices move to the right into the amber section 
and there are sanctions in place if a child does move onto amber. Children will be   
supported to then move back onto green as quickly as possible. The red section, which 
is not used very often at Dean Field is when a child severely breaches the behaviour 
policy or persistently remains on amber without correcting their behaviours.  
 
You should be made aware if your child is on amber or red we may ask that you attend 
school for a meeting with your child’s class teacher or a member of senior leadership. 
Children on red are often then put on a separate behaviour plan and will be provided 
with support to help them make the right choices. We understand that behaviour is 
communication and we will always try to get to the root cause.  
 
On average, around 95% of pupils end each term on green or above; which is why we 
make a big fuss of them and plan exciting behaviour treats. Our next behaviour treat in 
April is a ticket to see Dean Field’s Got Talent!  
 
For more information or to read our full behaviour policy please see our school website 
or click the link below.  
 
https://deanfieldschool.co.uk/site/policies/  
 

 
 

Staff Training  

This week teachers had a refresher on planning Educational Visits with Miss Brambani 
and also looked through the School Improvement Plan to map out the priorities and 

actions for the Spring Term.  

Those members of staff who teach Read Write Inc had training with Miss Brambani on 
Friday morning - this is done once a month with Miss Brambani to ensure high     

standards of phonics teaching is maintained across all groups.  
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SAFEGUARDING 
 



 

Smartest Class of the Week 
 
 

This week Year 5, Brazil Class are smartest class of the week! 



Dean Field Values 
 
Values are things that we really believe in and that we think are very important. Here at 
Dean Field we have 8 core values which we expect everyone to demonstrate. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As a school, we will be having a half termly focus on each of our values to deepen our 
understanding of these. Children will be a part of assemblies each week and all staff 
will be looking out for children who display the focus value over the half term. They will 
be recognised in a celebration assembly at the end of each half term. 
 
Here are the focus values for the rest of the academic year: 
 
Spring 1 - Determination and Perseverance 
 
Spring 2 – Caring 
 
Summer 1- Friendship 
 
Summer 2 - Kindness 
 
We are really looking forward to recognising the amazing achievements of the       
wonderful children here at Dean Field school!  

Forms 
 
Going forward we will be using the Forms system on Teachers2Parents for our letters 
and events. If you are unsure how to access the system or consent to any trips, etc. 
then please come to the school office; we will be happy to show you.  



Nursery Matt’s Gym Visit 
 

Nursery had an amazing time at Matts gym club on Wednesday afternoon. The       
children all loved exploring and developing their gross motor skills. Well done Nursery 
class!  

Year 2 Family Learning Event 
 

Year 2 children and their families had an amazing afternoon working with Family 
Learning. They created some wonderful crafts based around their history topic of Kings 
and Queens.  

 

https://twitter.com/hashtag/FamilyLearning?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/hashtag/FamilyLearning?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/hashtag/KingsandQueens?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/hashtag/KingsandQueens?src=hashtag_click


Environmental Health Check 
 
 

On Wednesday 17th January school had a surprise visit from environmental health to check 
the school kitchen. 
 
They did a very thorough check including draws, 
fridges, paperwork, cleaning       standards, uni-
form, training, paperwork and various questions. 
 
Overall we retain our 5 star rating and they could 
see the good work the staff put into keeping the 

Head Lice 
 

We have had reports of a few children with head lice since returning to school. Please 
see the information below to treat it. Thank you. 



SCHOOL LOTTERY 
 
Don’t forget to join our school lottery and be in with a chance of wining cash prizes up 
to £25,000, plus great bundles like the one shown here. 

The school lottery helps support our school so we can buy extra resources and do   
extra curricular activities. 

 
 

 
 



 
 

 

 



DIARY DATES 

 

DATE EVENT 

Wednesday 24th January Reception Phonics Parent Session (15 Spaces) 

Wednesday 24th January Year 1 Matt’s Gym Visit 

Thursday 25th January Reception Phonics Parent Session (15 Spaces) 

Thursday 25th January Year 4+6 Mountaineer Visit at Beech Hill School 

REMINDER: We are a nut free school and we would appreciate 
that any lunchboxes do not include nut products to protect the    
children in school with nut allergies. 

 

REMINDER: All school fees, dinner money, extended provision and 
Nursery fees need to be paid in advance. 
We do not offer any credit and there are no exceptions. 
Please pay fees on time. 

 
REMINDER: If your child has asthma please ensure 
they have an inhaler in school and you have filled out 
a medical form at the school office. Thank you. 



 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 85.5% 

China 95.3% 

Australia 97.7% 

Poland 89.1% 

Kenya 93.3% 

Brazil 94.6% 

Ireland 95% 

Total 92.9% 

This Weeks Attendance 
 

Congratulations to Australia class who had the    
highest attendance in the school this week. Well done 
to China class for coming second. I am seriously          
concerned of classes who are below 96%. Meetings 
with parents of children who are of concern will occur. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your 
child/children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding 
concern if parents do not inform school when their 
child/children are absent. Please contact the school  
office on the first day of absence before 9am stating 
reasons for any absence. This will avoid absences   
being recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding 
your child/children’s attendance please do not       
hesitate to contact me. 
 
Many thanks,  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

 
  

Accelerated Reader – Reading       
Achievements this week 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You could help increase your class            
percentage by doing some extra reading on 
myON! There are thousands of books for you 
to choose from! If you need a reminder of 
your login details, please speak to your   
teacher. Visit https://www.myon.co.uk/login/ to 
start reading! 

POLAND 

Brazil 81% 

Poland 91% 

Australia 87% 

Ireland 89% 

Kenya 79% 

 

TT Rockstars Weekly Winners 
 

Year 2 – Drake C 
 
Year 3— Freya W 
 
Year 4 – Isaac P 
 
Year 5 – Kyia R 
 
Year 6 – Elliot C 
 

https://www.myon.co.uk/login/


 

 
 

GOLD BOOK 

 
Mexico  

Reception 
 

Isabella N For fantastic Fred Talk in phonics and              
independent blending. 

Violet W For being really engaged in our new topic ‘under 
the sea’ and always trying to answer questions in 
discussions. 
 

 
China  
Year 1 

Libby H For impressive blending in phonics. 
 
 

Kaira-Jade L For contributing in all lessons and producing   
brilliant work. 

 
Australia 
Year 2 

Alexander Z For a super week in maths and completing so 
many challenges! 

Mila H For putting 100% effort into every lesson! 

  
Poland  
Year 3 

 
 
 

Emma L For consistently doing beautiful handwriting. 

Melissa Mc For good listening and involvement in our        
science lessons. 

 
Kenya 
Year 4 

  
 

Libby S For trying really hard in her English lessons. 

Kodey N For practicing his timetables daily. 

 
Brazil 
Year 5 

  

Leo HB For writing a fantastic balanced argument. 

Alex H For being a superstar at all times. 

 
Ireland 
Year 6 

Cooper R For always doing the right thing and being     
helpful. 

Lexi O For always trying hard in all lessons. 


